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From: Board of Supervisors, (BOS)
To: BOS-Supervisors
Cc: Major, Erica (BOS)
Subject: FW: Proposed change to Soft Story Tier IV deadline (File No. 200785)
Date: Friday, August 14, 2020 8:36:31 AM

 

From: Serina Calhoun <serina@sync-arch.com> 
Sent: Thursday, August 13, 2020 12:45 PM
To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>; Haney, Matt (BOS)
<matt.haney@sfgov.org>; MandelmanStaff, [BOS] <mandelmanstaff@sfgov.org>; Mar, Gordon
(BOS) <gordon.mar@sfgov.org>; Peskin, Aaron (BOS) <aaron.peskin@sfgov.org>; Preston, Dean
(BOS) <dean.preston@sfgov.org>; Fewer, Sandra (BOS) <sandra.fewer@sfgov.org>; Ronen, Hillary
<hillary.ronen@sfgov.org>; Safai, Ahsha (BOS) <ahsha.safai@sfgov.org>; Stefani, Catherine (BOS)
<catherine.stefani@sfgov.org>; Walton, Shamann (BOS) <shamann.walton@sfgov.org>; Yee,
Norman (BOS) <norman.yee@sfgov.org>; Koppel, Joel (CPC) <joel.koppel@sfgov.org>; Moore,
Kathrin (CPC) <kathrin.moore@sfgov.org>; Diamond, Susan (CPC) <sue.diamond@sfgov.org>; Fung,
Frank (CPC) <frank.fung@sfgov.org>; Imperial, Theresa (CPC) <theresa.imperial@sfgov.org>;
Johnson, Milicent (CPC) <milicent.johnson@sfgov.org>; Ionin, Jonas (CPC) <jonas.ionin@sfgov.org>;
CPC-Commissions Secretary <commissions.secretary@sfgov.org>
Cc: O'Riordan, Patrick (DBI) <patrick.oriordan@sfgov.org>
Subject: Proposed change to Soft Story Tier IV deadline
 

 

Good afternoon,
 
I am a local architect with a small office in Hayes Valley. I am writing today in STRONG SUPPORT of
your proposed legislation to extend the Tier IV soft story deadline for one additional year.

September 15th is rapidly approaching and I have several clients who are not able to proceed with
their construction due to permit delays on both their soft story plans/revisions and also on
associated ADU permits.
 
Property safety is critical, especially to me as an architect. But right now, permit delays are adding 4-
6 months to the most basic of applications.  I have several projects with both soft story and ADU
scope combined, but our ADU approvals have slowed to almost a stand-still since the Covid Shut-
down. My clients in the Tier IV category are very concerned about having a violation notice posted
on their buildings in a time when so many tenants are failing to pay rent.  In addition, property
tenants are now all working from home and the disruption from construction noise is a major issue.
We are finding tenants asking for construction to be slowed down, or limited to portions of the day
so they can continue to work without disruption even for a portion of each day. Obviously, that
results in construction delays, making a deadline in just 1 month almost impossible to achieve for
many property owners.
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I urge you to support this important, common-sense legislation so we can make our buildings safer,
but in a time limit that takes the Covid impacts into consideration.
 
 
Thank you so much,
 
Serina Calhoun
Principal Architect
syncopated architecture
 415-558-9843
 
Placemakers PRO is dedicated to helping you provide higher quality service to your clients AND save
time while you're doing it! Try out our time saving Property Information Map! And, please follow us
on LinkedIN to stay updated!
 

http://www.placemakerspro.com/
https://chrome.google.com/webstore/detail/placemakers-pro/ppdlcglgfelkjbmnadlablfpaflmdphe?hl=en&authuser=0
https://www.linkedin.com/company/placemakers-pro/?viewAsMember=true

